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PROCEEDINGS

July 25, 2016

* % % % %

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: If

anybody has a cellphone on we would appreciate it

if you would turn it off or silence it.

The License

July 25, 2016, it's

Michael J. Lombardi

basement conference

Commission agenda for Monday,
five p.m. We're in the
Building, 831 Mass. Ave.,

room.

Before you the Commissioners: Chair

Nicole Murati Ferrer, Chief Gerald Reardon, and

Commissioner Chris Burke.

This meeting is being audio taped and

videotaped.

If anyone is here for Cambridge Motor Car

Company, that's been continued to August 24th.




APPLICATION:

BENEDETTO, INC.

D/B/A BENEDETTO

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: First

matter is the application of Benedetto,

Incorporated, doing business as Benedetto, has

applied for a Common Victualer Al11 Alcohol

License to be exercised at One Bennett Street

with proposed hours of five p.m. to one a.m.

seven days per week and seating for 200 inside

and 26 seasonal patio seats on private property.

Michael Pagliarini, as proposed manager of

record. Premise described as: Restaurant on the

second floor consisting of two dining rooms, bar,

and Tounge, approximately 5300 square feet, and

seasonal outdoor dining on terrace, approximately

1,000 square feet. An application has also been

made for an entertainment license to include




radio and audio tape machines/CD/computerized

automatic amusement device digital media playing

music at conversation level and two TVs, video

screens, or film projector screens.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Good

evening. Could you please state your names for

the record?

ATTORNEY JAMES RAFFERTY: Thank you.

Thank you, good evening, Madam chair, members of

the Commission. For the record, My name is James

Rafferty, R-A-F-F-E-R-T-Y. I'm an attorney with

offices at 675 Massachusetts Avenue in Cambridge.

And seated to my right is Michael Palagiarini

(sic) P-A-L-A-G --

MICHAEL PAGLIARINI: P-A-G --

ATTORNEY JAMES RAFFERTY: Pagliarini. Go

ahead.

MICHAEL PAGLIARINI: P-A-G-L-I-A-R-I-N-I,




Pagliarini.

ATTORNEY JAMES RAFFERTY: And to

Mr. Pagliarini's right is his wife, Pamela

Ralston, R-A-L-S-T-0-N.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Thank you.

Go ahead.

ATTORNEY JAMES RAFFERTY: Okay, so this

is an application seeking the issuance of a new

Ticense at a Tocation on Bennett Street which is

contained within the Charles Hotel. It has been

for the Tast 22 years the Rialto Restaurant.

Rialto was operated by the Charles Hotel under

the direction of Jodie Adams and had a great

following and a great experience there. And

prior to that there was another high end

restaurant, if you will, in that location. So

the hotel has always had a restaurant where they

served breakfast, lunch, and dinner, and that's




Henrietta's Table. And then a fine dining

restaurant both located on the same floor. In a

month or two ago you may recall the Commission

approved an alteration to the premises, the

licensed premises at the hotel where the

Commission approved the hotel's request to remove

this space, formerly the Rialto space, from the

hotel's innkeeper license. That was done and

recently approved last week by the ABCC. The

timing is fortunate because tonight we're here

with Mr. Pagliarini to seek a new license to

operate an -- open a new restaurant at this

Tocation called Benedetto, B-E-N-E-D-E-T-T-0.

Mr. Pagliarini is no doubt known to the

Commission. About three and a half years ago he

and Ms. Ralston opened Giulia Restaurant located

on Mass. Ave. I'm going to guess that's about

14007
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MICHAEL PAGLIARINI: 1682.

ATTORNEY JAMES RAFFERTY: 1682.

It's on the popular restaurant row of

Mass. Ave. between Shepard Street and Linnaean

Street and it -- to put it mildly, it's been a

wild success. About the only criticism that

exists, though, Giulia's is people can't get

reservations. It's extremely popular. It's a

testament to the hard work of Mr. Pagliarini and

his wife. He has a long career in the food

service industry. Despite his youthful

appearance, he's actually in his forties which I

always find interesting. He has worked with some

of the top chefs on the east coast. He's worked

with Michael Schlow at Radius for many years. He

worked as chef 1in Via Matta in Park Square. And

based on that experience and the -- his own

acumen, he was able to move from simply very
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accomplished chef to a chef owner/operator at

Julia. When the hotel was looking to find a new

restaurant operator, they were selective in who

they wanted to occupy that space because they

felt that it had a quality relationship to the

hotel experience, the guest experience, and the

hospitality that the hotel is known for, and they

found in Mr. Pagliarini a very good fit.

He's a local in that his business is in

Cambridge. He has a strong following in his

neighborhood. Much of the business that he

attracts today is walk-in business,

Cambridge-based business. And the expectation is

that at this new Tocation he will not only be

able to service the area demand that exists, but

also the high Tevel of demand that the hotel

provides. It's one of Cambridge's most popular

hotels. Attracts an international clientele of
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travelers and guests. And the public has been

served at this location as I said, since the

hotel opened nearly 30 years ago. So I think the

use of the space would suggest the public need is

very present. And Rialto only ceased to operate

because of a change in the business model which

the hotel wanted to treat this space.

The hotel will be Mr. Pagliarini's
landlord. There's a lease which we provided, or
a notice of lease, between the hotel and
Benedetto, Inc. And we're here before the
Commission tonight asking for a new Ticense to
hope operate the restaurant up.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: And this is
basically going to be an Italian, high end
Italian restaurant, right?

MICHAEL PAGLIARINI: Yes.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: And I note
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for the record that you are currently the manager

of record of Giulia and had no disciplinary

issues with the local board or the ABCC; is that

correct?

MICHAEL PAGLIARINI: That is correct.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: And are you

up to date with the rules and regulations of this

Board, the ABCC, and the laws of the Commonwealth

of Massachusetts with regard to the sale and

service of alcohol?

MICHAEL PAGLIARINI: We are.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: And do you

understand that we expect you to stay up to date

with those rules, laws, and regulations?

MICHAEL PAGLIARINI: I do.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay.

Where are the TVs going to be Tocated?

MICHAEL PAGLIARINI: The -- there is a
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need from time to time for the use of the

television for video display for private events,

so they're going to be mobile.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay.

MICHAEL PAGLIARINI: They're not going to

be a permanent fixture in the space.

ATTORNEY JAMES RAFFERTY: At the bar, no?

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay. So do

me a favor, and on the second page on the

qguestionnaire, No. 2, can you just make a note

and then just put that there so that it's clear?

Thank you.

MICHAEL PAGLIARINI: You said two

video --

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: No, on the

second page. It's No. 2. 1It's the one that

asked you whether you submitted a floor plan

showing where the entertainment's at. If you put
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a note that it's going to be mobile and initial

it, that would be great.

And then are you planning to serve food

until the one a.m. closing?

MICHAEL PAGLIARINI: Yes.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: I think the

hotel needs it.

ATTORNEY JAMES RAFFERTY: Right, but I

think it's fair to say that probably if you show

up at 12:45, they don't do dinner. But I'm

sure --
CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Yeah.
ATTORNEY JAMES RAFFERTY: But I'm
assuming --
CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Yes.
ATTORNEY JAMES RAFFERTY: -- Tike most
one a.m. licenses I'm sure it's an -- up until

eleven you think?
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CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: You're not

closing at eleven p.m.?

MICHAEL PAGLIARINI: No. No.

ATTORNEY JAMES RAFFERTY: No. And at the

moment I don't believe -- you said lunch or

brunch, is that, is that on there? Because the

hours I believe --

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Five p.m. to

one a.m.

MICHAEL PAGLIARINI: Dinner only, yes.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: So the

seating arrangement is going to be the same?

ATTORNEY JAMES RAFFERTY: Literally

unchanged. I was reviewing it with
Mr. Pagliarini. Bar in the same location, number
of stools, capacity unchanged. I mean, a change

in the's aesthetic and the feel, but yes, the
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infrastructure 1is unchanged.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Kitchen

facility upgrade other than major upgrade, minor

upgrade?

MICHAEL PAGLIARINI: Equipment upgrade.

There will be no modification to the HVAC or hood

systems. We've identified kitchen equipment that

needs to be replaced.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: And,

Counselor, I noticed that the description of the

premises changed a little bit to get more

information on the terrace. The one on the CV

didn't change. No issue if we put it on the CV

application that the same description as the

alcohol?

ATTORNEY JAMES RAFFERTY: Oh, yes, thank

you. I think what we did initially was just

match the existing, and I think as we were




reviewing the file, we discovered that existing

wasn't as thorough, so we thought it would be the

time to update the one on the 43.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay.

Anything else?

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: ATl

set.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Al1 set.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Anyone in

favor of this petition?

(No Response.)

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Anyone in

opposition to this petition?

(No Response.)

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: I would vote

to grant.

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: Agreed.

CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Agreed.
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CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Granted.

ATTORNEY JAMES RAFFERTY: Thank you very

much.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Thank you.

APPLICATION:

CAMBRIDGE PUBLIC SCHOOLS

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:

Application: Cambridge Public Schools has filed

an application for a garage license for

additional flammable storage at 100-102 Putnam

Avenue for 69 parking spaces, 690 gallons of

gasoline in the tanks of autos only and 25

gallons of Class 1 in five plastic five-gallon

containers. An application has also been filed

for an open air parking lot license at said

address for six surface parking spaces.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Good
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evening.

JAMES MALONEY: Good evening.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Could you

state and spell -- state and spell your name for

the record.

JAMES MALONEY: Sure. My name is Jim

Maloney, M-A-L-0-N-E-Y. And I'm the chief

operating officer for the Cambridge Public

Schools.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Thank you,

Mr. Maloney.

Quick question: Is it 69 spaces or 65

spaces?

JAMES MALONEY: 69 spaces in the garage

and six spaces on the surface.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay.

So if you don't mind, can you make the

change here to 690 gallons and then initial it,
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please.

And then if you can change it to Class 1.

Because these are just regular vehicles I would

think, yes?

JAMES MALONEY: Yes.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: So, yes,

then instead of Class 3 it should say Class 1 on

the first page right there. So right where you

have the gallons.

Ms. Lint, can you show him, please?

JAMES MALONEY: Where it says class?

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Yeah, Class

3 should be Class 1.

JAMES MALONEY: Okay.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: And then did

you guys get the fire permit from the fire

department on this yet?

JAMES MALONEY: I -- we may not have
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since I wasn't aware that I was supposed to

one.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Yeah.

usually the fire permit comes before us.

JAMES MALONEY: This is our -- only

second garage so we're a little new at this

business. And the first garage was handled

the construction manager.

So

our

by

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: It's fine.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Mr. Black

didn't want to do it tonight?

JAMES MALONEY: What's that?

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Mr. Black

didn't want to do it tonight?

JAMES MALONEY: He's on vacation.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: So you can go

in tomorrow and we'll take care of it.

JAMES MALONEY: Okay.
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: They

did sign off on it?

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Yeah, so

there is a sign off but you need a fire permit as

well.

JAMES MALONEY: Okay.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Before we

can issue the 1license.

Other than that, any questions?

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: So the

five-gallon containers are for equipment?

JAMES MALONEY: Snowblowers mostly.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: And that's

stored in the approved location of the building?

JAMES MALONEY: Yeah.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Any

questions?

Any questions?
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POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: None.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Anyone in
favor of this petition?

(No Response.)

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Anyone in
opposition to this petition?

(No Response.)

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay, I
would vote to grant pending the issuance of the
fire permit.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Agreed.

JAMES MALONEY: Thank you very much.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Thank you.

APPLICATION:
STAR MARKETS COMPANY, INC.
D/B/A STAR MARKETS

ELIZABETH LINT: Application: Star
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markets Company, Incorporated, doing business as

Star Markets, holder of an A1l Alcohol Package

Store License at 699 Mount Auburn Street has

applied for a change of manager to Kenneth David

McCormack.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Good

evening. Could you please state and spell your

names for the record?

ATTORNEY NICHOLAS ZOZULA: Sure. Good

evening, Madam Chair, Members of the Board,

attorney Nick Zozula, Z-0-Z-U-L-A. I'm with

McDermott, Quilty, and Miller, 28 State Street,

Boston, Mass.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Are you new?

ATTORNEY NICHOLAS ZOZULA: No, I believe

I had the pleasure of being in front of you in

Boston only a few times I think, but not as much

as I wish.
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With me to my right is Kenneth McCormack,

M-c-C-0-R-M-A-C-K. Mr. McCormack is with Star

Markets Company, Inc., D/B/A Star Markets at 699

Mount Auburn Street. We are here in front of you

today to change the manager of record for this

long existing licensee Tocated in West Cambridge

south of Fresh Pond. Although Mr. McCormack has

never been a manager of record on a liquor

Ticense in the Commonwealth before, he does have

extensive experience with over 35 years in the

supermarket industry, specifically with Star

Markets, and in handling alcohol sales to

customers. He has been with the licensee 1in

various capacities in some of their other stores

for over 35 years. As required of a manager of

record, he is a citizen of the United States, he

is a resident of Massachusetts, he is over 21

years of age.
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KENNETH DAVID McCORMACK: Barely.

ATTORNEY NICHOLAS ZOZULA: Barely over 2

years of age.

I can offer to the Commission as well he

has recently become TIPS certified which I'm

happy to include as an exhibit or addition to

the -- if you can pass it over to the Director -

as an exhibit to the application as well.

He has also familiarized himself and has

been provided the applicable provisions of both

this Commission of the City of Cambridge and

those with the state ABCC regulations as well.

We're happy to answer any questions you

may have and thank you for your time.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Thank you.

And, Mr. McCormack, the Commission also

requires you to go to 21-Proof training. So I'm

sure, Mr. Zozula, you can help him with that.

1
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ATTORNEY NICHOLAS ZOZULA: Okay.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Are you

familiar with the rules and regulations of this

Board, the ABCC, and the laws of the Commonwealth

of Massachusetts with regard to the sales and

service of alcohol?

KENNETH DAVID McCORMACK: I do.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: And you

understand that you are expected to stay up to

date with those rules, laws, and regulations?

KENNETH DAVID McCORMACK: Yes.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Anyone --

sorry, questions?

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: What other

stores do you work for? You've been with Star

Market for a number of years, you've said?

KENNETH DAVID McCORMACK: Yes. So I've

worked in the Porter Square Cambridge store,
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McGrath Highway, Belmont, Fenway store. There's

probably about 15 stores I've worked in.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: So this is

the first one you've had that has alcohol?

KENNETH DAVID McCORMACK: Yes. Actually,

well, this is my second time in Mount Auburn. I

was the assistant store manager back there in '96

when they did have alcohol.

CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Okay.

ATTORNEY NICHOLAS ZOZULA: And

Prudential? What about the Prudential?

KENNETH DAVID McCORMACK: I was not --

no, they did not have alcohol when I was at the

Prudential.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: In '96 I

wasn't (inaudible).

ATTORNEY NICHOLAS ZOZULA: And he has

been at this store, at this specific store for
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over a year which has had alcohol that entire

time, so he's familiar with the store and how to

operate the store in the city.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON:

questions.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER:

favor of this petition?

(No Response.)

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER:

opposition to this petition?

(No Response.)

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER:

to grant.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON:

Good. No

Anyone 1in

Anyone 1in

I would vote

Agreed.

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: Agreed.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER:

ATTORNEY NICHOLAS ZOZULA:

much.

Granted.

Thank you very
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INFORMATIONAL:

KAYA-KA, INC.

D/B/A KAYA RESTAURANT

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:

Informational matter: Kaya-Ka, Incorporated,

doing business as Kaya Restaurant, holder of an

inactive Common victualler Al1 Alcohol at 1924

Mass. Ave. due to non-use of said Tlicense

pursuant to General Laws Chapter 138, Section 77

and General Laws Chapter 140, Section 9.

They also have a matter on the

administrative.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Why don't

you call that as well.

ADMINISTRATIVE:

KAYA-KA, INC.

D/B/A KAYA RESTAURANT TO KAYA-KA, INC.

D/B/A PORTER HOUSE GRILL
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:

Request for change to Licensed Corporation:

Kay-Kay, Incorporated, doing business as Kaya

Restaurant to Kaya-Ka, Inc., doing business as

Porter House Grill, License No. ACHO01605;

VIC00230; ENT00098.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Thank you.

So if I have the -- I'm sorry, please

state your names for the record.

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: Madam Chair,

Commission Members, my name is Vincent Panico,

P-A-N-I-C-0. I have an office at 2443 Mass. Ave.

in Cambridge. And on my right is the owner of

Ticense, Mr. Meehn, M-E-E-H-N Su S-U Gim, G-I-M.

Mr. Gim has been in the restaurant

business in Boston and in Cambridge for almost 25

years and, well, as far as the extension is

concerned, there was a delay getting the
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equipment in there, but he's ready to go as soon

as it arrives. And the other request is to

change the name of the restaurant.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: So the -- 1is

the construction over and done with? And I'm

sorry, just if I have the history of this right,

in 2013 you basically tore it down to create a

hotel and include also the restaurant space 1in

this and you've been constructing since?

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: Correct.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: And is the

construction now --

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: Almost done.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Almost done?

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: I would say 95

percent.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: And when you

say the delay in getting the equipment, is this
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like the kitchen equipment?

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: Kitchen

equipment and stuff, yeah.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: So, how long

are we estimating that --

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: Well, I think,

conservatively if we get to December 31st, we

should be ready for opening.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: July 31st?

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: No, no,

December.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Oh. I was,

Tike, what? 7/30 -- that's 1ike in a week.

Okay, got it.

Anything else?

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Do you have

any idea, Counsel, on how late the hotel will

stay opened?
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ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: The hotel?

That one I don't.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Probably in

the same time frame?

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: I would think

it's probably in the same time frame.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: And why the

name change of -- why the name change?

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: Well, because

of -- Chief, you could help me on this. That

used to be the stockade for the -- they brought

the cattle there at one time in Porter Square?

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Yes.

Actually the --

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: The porterhouse

steak --

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: The

porterhouse steak was created the name for
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porterhouse, Porter Square. Very historical.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Is it going
to serve steaks?

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: Steaks and then
Korean food, too.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Because I
mean I hear porterhouse, and I'm thinking of 1like
a big juicy steak.

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: I think that's
what you're going to be looking at.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: And so I
went from 1like, Kaya to porterhouse and I'm
thinking 1is this changing completely or just --

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: International.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay.

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: So this Ticense
of the restaurant I'm told is going to be a

Ticense for the hotel also.
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CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: So the hotel

is the owner of everything?

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: He and his

partner own the restaurant and the hotel.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: And is his

partner also currently disclosed as an owner of

Kaya-Ka and approved?

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: I don't think

SO.

MEEHN SU GIM: No.

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: No, Ma'am. He

owns the restaurant by himself.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay, so

then if his partner's also going to be holder of

this license, you need to file another

application.

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: He's not going

to be a holder of this license.
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CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: 1Is he going

to get profits from this Ticense?

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: Is your partner

getting profits from the restaurant?

MEEHN SU GIM: Yeah, but Kaya-Ka I own

solely, but I own the full Tliquor license as Kaya

liquor license, but he doesn't own 1it. But as

you see, I don't have a liquor license yet, so we

have to open it soon as soon as possible. At the

time he didn't have a liquor Tlicense. That time

you don't use 1it, the Tiquor Ticense, until you

get the whole Tiquor license. And then when I

went to go out, I will take my liquor license.

But so far, so far -- so, it's not open yet, so I

don't know, maybe. A couple months or more. And

then at the time maybe he and me is going to take

the liquor license and open and at the time he's

going to go out.
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CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: I would

recommend, Counselor, the conversation with your

client to make sure that there's no, you know,

basically giving profits of Kaya-Ka, Inc. to his

partner --

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: Mr. Lee.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: -- employed

as a salary type of thing, because otherwise he's

an undisclosed interest holder.

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: So, Madam, I

think what you're saying is if his partner or his

partner with the hotel, if he's going to derive a

profit from the restaurant, what you --

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: From the

liquor sales.

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: From the 1liquor

sales. What should be done?

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: So his
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partner also needs to be an approved interest

holder of the license which means that you would

have to file an application for a change 1in

petition for the license to include him as part

of -- I mean, if his partner 1is part of Kaya-Ka,

Inc. currently as a partner or as a person, I

mean, you should Took into that.

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: Okay. So my

petition would be to add him as an owner of the

restaurant license?

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Uh-huh.

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: Yeah.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: With that

said, I have no issue extending the inactive

status of this -- until December 31st.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Agreed.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Yeah?

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: Agree.
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CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: And I have

also no issue with the granting of the name

change. I would vote to grant that as well.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Agreed.

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: Agreed.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: So inactive

status until December 31, 2016.

Thank you.

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: The name change

is approved?

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Yes, and the

name change 1is approved, yes.

ATTORNEY VINCENT PANICO: Thank you very

much.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Thank you.

INFORMATIONAL:

RIVER GODS, INC.
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:

Informational matter: River Gods, Incorporated,

holder of a Common victualler all alcohol License

and Entertainment License at 125 River Street

pursuant to General Laws Chapter 138, Section 77

and General Laws Chapter 140, Section 9.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Good

evening. Could you please state and spell your

names for the record?

JACQUELINE LINNANE: Jackie Linnane,

L-I-N-N-A-N-E.

CAROLINE ENRIGHT: Caroline Enright,

E-N-G-R-I-G-H-T.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Thank you.

Can you tell us your plans for this license?

JACQUELINE LINNANE: Yes. Unfortunately

I was unsuccessful in renewing my lease after 15

years of business and I had to close in July
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11th. I'm currently in the process of trying to

sell the license and I don't think I was

successful 1in relocating in such a unique place.

So I'm here to inform the Commission obviously of

my business closing and my intention to do so.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: So I'm

sorry, are you seeking to -- are you going to try

and reopen in a different space or are you just

trying to resell the Ticense at this point?

JACQUELINE LINNANE: I don't -- yes, I'm

just trying to sell the Ticense.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Any

questions?

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: No questions.

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: ATl

set.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Should we

have a hearing in six months?
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COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: Agreed.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Yeah.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay, so

we'll have a hearing in six months if you haven't

transferred the license by then.

JACQUELINE LINNANE: I see. Okay, thank

you for everything. For the whole last 15 years

I didn't have any 1incident and it's with sadness

that I'm doing this, but that's 1it, that's Tife I

suppose.

Thank you.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Thank you.

Good Tuck.

MOKSA, LLC

D/B/A MONROE

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:

Moksa, LLC, doing business as Monroe, holder of a
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Common Victualler Al1 Alcohol License and

Entertainment License at 450 Mass. Ave. due to

police reports received by the License Commission

alleging disturbances outside of the

establishment causing public safety concerns on

June 9th, 12th, and 25th of 2016. Also for

alleged violation of Rule 1 of the Rules and

Regulations of the Cambridge License Commission.

Moksa, LLC, doing business as Monroe,

holder of a Common victualler Al11 Alcohol License

and Entertainment License at 450 Mass. Ave. due

to police reports received by the License

Commission alleging disturbances outside of the

establishment causing public safety concerns on

May 1, 2016. As well as for alleged violation of

Rule 1 of the Rules and Regulations of the

Cambridge License Commission.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Thank you.
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So we received the documents we requested --

ATTORNEY TIMOTHY FLAHERTY: Yes.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: -- from

Monroe. Oh, Counselor, sorry we're not taking

testimony.

ATTORNEY TIMOTHY FLAHERTY: That's fine.

Oh, I thought you were asking me.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: No. We're

deliberating. We're just saying for the record.

ATTORNEY TIMOTHY FLAHERTY: Okay.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: And I've

reviewed them. Anything that we didn't hear I

don't think or knew based on hearings that we

heard. I think I'm ready to vote on this matter

if everyone else is.

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: I'm

ready as well.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay.
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I'm going to start with what I think that

the easier one is in terms of I found a no

violation on failure to cooperate with the police

or hindering an investigation. I think the

testimony didn't establish that there was a

failure to cooperate. You know, the video was

produced in a day and the -- even though the

detective said that, you know, she thought that

he was steering her elsewhere, you know, then

later on she kind of said that, you know, he said

well, wasn't it over here? So I don't know.

And then with regard to the male

detective, I mean, he went up to the door. He

wasn't displaying his badge, and even though he

did have a shirt, you know, nowadays, these types

of shirts are sold in stores anyway. Although,

granted maybe not with the city seal, but I

didn't think that there was enough there to
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establish that there was a failure to cooperate

with the police or hinder an investigation.

With regard to everything else I did find

a violation.

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: Well, I

agree with both of those assessments. I think

that ultimately the club did turn over the

information that was required, and I would have

preferred to have seen the detective identify

himself and clearly state and issue his badge and

state his purpose. It would have been helpful.

So I agree with the assessment on both of those

issues, and I agree with your assessment on the

other violations as well.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: I agree.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay.

Now with regard to what to do. Looking

at my notes and looking at, you know -- I mean,
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the May 1st incident happened at 1:45. The two,

the 6/10 happened at two. The 6/12 happened at

two. I mean, I think there's clearly a showing

that there is a public need here -- a public

safety issue with regard to their closing hour

and that these issues, even though we have issues

that we have happened throughout the night, we

are having a big problem with regard to the

closing hour.

I quite frankly think that this case is

right for a rollback of hours. I'm not quite

sure what you guys think.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Well, I mean

your client hasn't exactly been a newcomer to

this hearing. Whether the establishment's in

Harvard Square or 1in Central Square, I also

didn't find the manager of record to be truly

forthright in a 1ot of his testimony. This
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certainly 1is an issue here in terms of public

safety. I would suggest that a rollback at Tleast

from my perspective to at Teast one a.m. to allow

some sort of a period of time for those people

who try to clear before the other clubs in the

neighborhood who have not been cited for issues

and that's just my own opinion.

I also feel as though there's a

suspension involved with the other issues that we

found guilty of.

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: I would

agree on that assessment. I think that this --

while we heard testimony that the Tet out for all

the clubs was a contributing factor, I think that

we also heard testimony that I was satisfied with

that would support that Club Monroe was the

source of the activity that created the problems.

I think that host of issues that were provided
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during the testimony relate to the marijuana, the

overserving. But what really jumps out is the

public safety hazard, and the fact that this

required upon at least on a couple of occasions a

full citywide police response. I think that this

set the rest of the city up for potential hazard

giving the drawing of all police resources in the

city to this one location. I think that the

overtime expenses that were directed towards this

club to support the public safety efforts in the

square was over the top and money not well spent.

I would also agree with a rollback of the hours.

I would not be opposed to a rollback to twelve

o'clock, but I would be willing to rollback a one

hour. I think that -- I have serious concerns

with respect to the safety of not only the

community but the responding officers as well.

So I would agree with the rollback and I would
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also agree with the chief's assessment that there

should be a suspension of some sort based on

these other issues that were raised during

testimony.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: I was

actually thinking a rollback to midnight. I

think the one hour is insufficient. Yeah, I was

thinking midnight, but that would be my vote.

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: WelT,

my thoughts were originally to midnight as well.

I could have been convinced to roll it back one

hour, but unless the chief wants to speak on

that.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: No, I was

suggesting one but I'm fine with twelve. As I

said, this particular individual has been here a

number of times and certainly knows the rules and

it seems in my estimation that profits are put
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ahead of public safety in some of these instances

and it's a repeat offender. So I certainly would

acquiesce to the twelve o'clock rollback.

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: I would

agree to that.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay.

And then in terms of a suspension.

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: Has

there been prior disciplinary action?

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: No. Right,

Ms. Lint.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: There

have been hearings but the matter's were placed

on file. Two occasions.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: I do want to

note for the record that the counselor for Monroe

had sent us an e-mail.

Ms. Lint, do you have it there? I don't




54

think I printed it. I don't see it in the file.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: I was

asked not to make it public record.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: The first

e-mail?

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: I

believe so.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Seven days?

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: I would

agree with that, yes.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: That's fine.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay, so

seven days suspension. Twelve a.m. rollback of

hours.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Seven days to

be served at the direction of the License

Commission?

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Yes, sir.
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Thank you.

ATTORNEY TIMOTHY FLAHERTY: And just a

point A for his time period for appeal, is it ten

days?

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: Five.

ATTORNEY TIMOTHY FLAHERTY: Five. Okay.

Thank you very much.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Upon the

issuance of the statement of reason.

ATTORNEY TIMOTHY FLAHERTY: Thank you.

THE STENOGRAPHER: Can you state your

name, please?

ATTORNEY TIMOTHY FLAHERTY: Oh, I'm

sorry. Timothy Flaherty, 699 Boylston Street,

Boston.

Thank you very much.

FAIRFIELD INN & SUITES

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:
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Fairfield Inn and Suites, 215 Monsignor O'Brien

Highway, License No. OAP10050, operating without

a license 1in violation of General Laws Chapter

149, Section 56.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: So we voted

on July 18th that this was a no violation, but we

continued the matter just to confirm whether or

not it would be an open air license. We've done

the research. We've looked at everything, and

based on what Counselor Rafferty mentioned to us

during the hearing in terms of them charging

this -- it's an open air license, I would just

say that give them direction that they apply for

the open air license.

I do note for the record that there was

one 1in system but it never issued, so any monies

owed on that should be waived because we had

given them the direction that they did at one
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point and then revert it back on that day. I

think it's unfair to make them pay for that at

this point.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Agreed.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay.

ADMINISTRATIVE MATTER:

DAVID FRIEDMAN

ON BEHALF OF INSTA-BRITE MOBILE WASHING, INC.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: David

Friedman on behalf of Insta-Brite Mobile Washing

has applied for a special noise variance to be

exercised from August 2nd through August 3rd, of

2016, from 9:30 p.m. until 6:30 a.m. at the

Porter Square Shopping Center for pressure

washing.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: This has

been reviewed by everyone. There are no issues.
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I would vote to grant.
FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Agreed.
POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: Agreed.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Granted.

SEZ, INC.
D/B/A DOWNSTAIRS CAFE

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: Sez,
Inc., doing business as Downstairs Cafe has filed
a request for reconsideration of the decision of
July 18, 2016, to revoke the Tlicense.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Do you have
the request? It's not here.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: It's
in the other file.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Oh.

So this was filed by Ms. Zanetas and it's

effectively saying that she's the manager and she
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would 1like to work the register and process all

credit cards. She has a qualified person willing

and able. She's also prepared to eliminate the

credit card processing machine entirely.

Stavros (phonetic) will absolutely have

no contact with any customer monies.

He will work in the kitchen area prepping

and preparing food.

He will not be allowed to use the

register or process any forms of payment

statements. His duties will be solely 1in the

kitchen. That's 1it.

This has been her business for 20 years

and they have poured their time and energy into

this. And it has never been -- there have never

been any issues in 20 years, and she conducts

this business to support her family.

That we reconsider the decision and
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permit the customers' section and she will

strictly enforce the division to reset the

register and Stavros will be on kitchen duties.

That's their request.

My vote remains unchanged.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: I would tend

to consider the fact that he has no contact with

financial funds or credit cards. I would be

persuaded to let him work in the kitchen only.

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: I would

not change my vote. It was egregious.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: I mean, I

quite frankly don't think that there's any way --

I mean, I just -- I don't -- yeah, I understand

but I am unmoved by this request. I think it

was -- I specifically stated that I would be fine

with this license continuing if he is no Tlonger

on the premises. But I remain the same.
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POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE:

Likewise.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: 1I'd agree

with both of you.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay. And

consideration denied.

We voted on 7/11 or the 18th? Was it the

18th or the 11th?

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: 18th.

WALDEN PARK APARTMENTS

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: Salah

Chowdhury, a Cambridge resident has requested a

letter from Board to be able to operate his

livery vehicle at MassPort -- sorry. I just

skipped right over that.

Walden Park apartments, 205 and 225

Walden Street, License No. OAP10086. They were
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heard at the last hearing for operating without a

license in violation of General Laws Chapter 149,

Section 56. That's a review of the paperwork

revealed that they had paid and picked up their

license on June 22nd which was prior to the date

that the notice went out.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: So after

they were supposed to do so but before our

hearing?

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:

Right .

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Considering

this is the first time at least that we have in

the record -- no, no, it isn't. They did the

same thing on 2013 and 2014.

Is this a --

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Apartments.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: These are
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apartments?

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Two

apartments. Two high rise apartment buildings.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Do they

charge?

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: I don't know

if it's part of the rent or not. I'm not aware.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: It's

always been in existence for a very long time.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Well, we'll

vote for the violation with a one day suspension

held in abeyance for one year.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Agreed.

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: Agreed.

SALAH CHOWDHURY

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: Now,

Mr. Chowdhury.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Now is
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Mr. Chowdhury's request? His Tletter for

MassPort. I would vote to grant.

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: Agreed.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Agreed.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay,

granted.

MALT & WINE LICENSES WITH OR WITHOUT

ENTERTAINMENT

JENNIFER NOVOTNEY

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: One

day, Jennifer Novotney has applied for a malt and

wine license to be exercised at MIT Museum, 265

Mass. Ave. on July 28th, from seven to nine p.m.

for a science trivia night with 60 expected.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Granted.

ARLYN dePAGTER
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: Arlyn

dePagter has applied for a malt and wine license

to be exercised at MIT, 100 Main Street on August

4th from six to eight for a reception with 270

expected.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Granted.

Police detail required.

JILLIAN DAVIS

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:

JilTlian Davis has applied for a malt license to

be exercised at Technology Square Courtyard,

300-500 on Tech Square on August 13th from eleven

a.m. to four p.m. for an outdoor corn toss

tournament fundraiser with 250 expected.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Granted.

THOMAS VOLKERT

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:

Thomas Volkert has applied for a malt and wine
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Ticense to be exercised at MIT Museum, 265 Mass.

Ave. on October 13th, from six to nine p.m. for

an opening social for a conference with 200

people expected.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Granted.

Police detail required.

ENTERTAINMENT LICENSES

MELISSA FRAITAG

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:

Melissa Fraitag has applied for an entertainment

license for patrons dancing. Recorded/1live music

and amplification system for a wedding reception

at Commonwealth Cambridge, 11 Broad Canal Way, on

August 6th from nine a.m. to four p.m. with 150

people expected.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Granted.

MARY POPEO
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: Mary

Popeo has applied for an entertainment 1license

for recorded/live music and amplification system

for a bike ride and rally at Riverside Press

Park, 2 Blackstone Street, on August 7th from one

to four with 200 expected.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: This has

already gone through special events but they owe

a payment for the permit so I would just vote to

grant but pending the --

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: Oh,

the park permit?

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER:

pending

payment.

DANIEL GRIFFIN

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:

Daniel Griffin on behalf of MIT --

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Hold on.
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:

Sorry.

Daniel Griffin on behalf of MIT.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Hold on. I

don't know where those are. Give me a sec.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: Oh,

amendment to a special noise variance.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay. Got

it.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:

Daniel Griffin on behalf of MIT is requesting an

amendment to the previously approved special

noise variance to work Sunday to Thursday instead

of Monday to Friday. A1l departments approve of

this change and it has to do with pedestrian

traffic on the Friday.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: I would vote

to grant.
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POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: Agree.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Agree.

STEVEN PERLIN

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: Steve

Perlin on behalf of Evoo has applied for a one

day entertainment license to be exercised on the

patio at 350 Third Street on July 27th, August

3rd, and August 10th with rain dates August 17th,

August 24th, and August 31st for Tlive music.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Granted.

MICHELLE ZAUSNIG

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:

Michelle Zausnig on behalf of iFix --

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Hold on.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:

Michelle Zausnig on behalf of iFixYouri has filed

a waiver for failure to timely renew her license

and a waiver of re-hearing. They have paid all
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their back fees and picked up their Ticense.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Considering

this is the first time, I would vote violation

warning.

Anyone?

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: Agree.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Agree.

KIDDUS MITHGIVO

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:

Kiddus Mithgivo has applied for a one day

entertainment Ticense for amplification at Senate

Park for a field day on July 30th from eight a.m.

until eight p.m. for 90 people. They do have

their park permit.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Yeah, I saw

that. Granted.

VLADIMIR PIERRE
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:

Vliadimir Pierre has applied for a one day

entertainment Ticense on July 30th from eleven

a.m. to five p.m. at Hoyt's Field for a

basketball tournament for the Mayor's summer

youth employment program. This had previously

been applied for, approved for Sennott Park but

the basketball court wasn't available.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: So it's just

a change of location?

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: Just

location, yes.

VLADIMIR PIERRE: Sorry to interrupt,

that's me. Can I actually say something? Or you

guys not take any --

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Well, we

weren't really taking public testimony, but come

on up and state your name.
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VLADIMIR PIERRE: I apologize.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: That's okay.

VLADIMIR PIERRE: My first time here.

The mistake was mine, because --

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: State and

spell your name for the record, please.

VLADIMIR PIERRE: My name 1is Vladimir

Pierre, P-I-E-R-R-E. I'm the assistant

coordinator for the Mayor's summer youth

employment program. And this year it was my job

to get the permit. And when I've done it before,

I've never had to actually secure the park

permit, but someone else had already done it.

Now that Kevin Clark's gone and we have Tommy in

there, we just kind of missed communications. So

by the time I realized, I was approached by an

Ethiopian organization that also would be running

a tournament at that park. So I had had a plan B
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at Hoyt just in case we didn't get the approval.

So I had ran and grabbed that and turned that in

today and hoping that we could get an answer for

this weekend or we'd have to cancel the

tournament.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: I was going

to grant without you saying anything but since

you came --

VLADIMIR PIERRE: And I actually just

wanted to understand what this process was like.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: I would vote

to grant.

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: Grant.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Grant.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Thank you.

VLADIMIR PIERRE: Appreciate it.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Since you're

here, why don't you hold on and we'll give this
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to you and you can take it upstairs and that way

you don't have to come in twice.

VLADIMIR PIERRE: And next year I will

get that.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: And just go

up.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: Go to

the office upstairs and they'll take care of it.

VLADIMIR PIERRE: Have a good night.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Thanks, you,

too. Good luck.

VL ADMIRE PIERRE: Feel free to stop by.

We'll have food and music and plenty of

entertainment.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Thank you.

RICHARD CORTEZ

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:

Richard Cortez on behalf of Cavalier Construction
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Company has applied for a special noise variance

to be exercised from August 8th through September

9, 2016, from eight p.m. to five a.m. at 270

Green Street for an air compressor jackhammer,

gas powered and an occasional backup alarm. It's

a city project.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Yeah, they

need to shut down Green Street so they can do the

work. I would vote to grant.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Agreed.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: And that's

it.

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: Agreed.

LARRY WARD

ELIZABETH LINT: Larry Ward on behalf of

the Cambridge Jazz Festival has applied for a one

day Entertainment License to be exercised on July

7, 2016, from twelve p.m. until six p.m. at
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Danehy Park. This has been approved by special

events and he has requested police detail.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: What's the

date? It's July 31st? Is it? Because this says

July 7, 2031. So I'm assuming we are not voting

on matters that are happening in 2031.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: I

would hope not.

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: I can

come back.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Is the event

the whole weekend? Can we check the special

events application and see what's going on there?

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: We'll

see.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Because the

31st is only Sunday but isn't the festival the

entire weekend?
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: I

don't think it is. I think it's a one day.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: I think it's

just Sunday.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: It's just

Sunday?
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: Yeah.
CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: I mean I --
we can -- I have no problem granting this for

this weekend and then, you know, setting --

pending confirmation of the dates but it's up to

you.

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE:

Granted.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Grant.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: So just to

be clear for the record, if it's Friday,

Saturday, and Sunday, I would grant.
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If it's just Sunday, I would grant as

well. Is that the same? Or Saturday?

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT: I'm

certain it's just one day.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Yes?

POLICE COMMISSIONER CHRIS BURKE: Yes.

FIRE CHIEF GERALD REARDON: Yes.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: Okay.

Anything else?

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR ELIZABETH LINT:

That's all I've got.

CHAIR NICOLE MURATI FERRER: ATl right,

SO we are done.

Thank you.

(Whereupon, at 6:07 p.m., the

License Commission Adjourned.)

ERRATA SHEET AND SIGNATURE INSTRUCTIONS
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The original transcript and Errata Sheet has

been delivered to the License Commission.

INSTRUCTIONS

After reading this volume of the License
Commission transcript, note any change or
correction and the reason therefor on this sheet.
Sign and date this Errata Sheet.
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or changes noted above, I hereby subscribe to the
transcript as an accurate record of the
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